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Barbara Montalvo

From: Joelle Fishman <joellefishman1205@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, April 14, 2022 6:18 PM
To: Barbara Montalvo
Subject: Re: reappointment status

Please be cautious  
This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the 
sender and know the content is safe. 

Hi Barbara,  

Yes I have taken a year off as required. 

Joelle 

On 4/14/2022 5:46 PM, Barbara Montalvo wrote: 

Hi again, Joelle: 
  
It appears there was an error in one of the files I found on your appointments and reappointments, and 
it looks like what went in as an appointment in 2014 was actually a re-appointment. 
  
This means the Board will not be able to move forward with reappointing you in the packet of 
documents I submitted for that purpose this month unless there was a year between 2007 and now that 
you had taken your charter required year off of the Peace Commission. 
  
If you did take the 1 year off as required, can you just put that information in your response email to me 
here?  I will have the email submitted so that when your file goes to Aldermanic Affairs they’ll be able to 
move forward. 
  
If you did not take a year off from Peace Commission between 2007 and now, then they will have you 
step off as a voting member for 1 year before we could proceed with placing you back on as a voting 
member.  This would mean the current reappointment will be given leave to withdraw, and I could 
resubmit you for a new appointment in 2023. 
  
I apologize for the bad news, and I hope you have a good evening regardless of the contents of this 
email. 
  
Thank you, and have a wonderful day. 
  
Respectfully, 
  
Barbara J. Montalvo 
Legislative Liaison to the BOA 
Mayor’s Office 
165 Church St., 2nd Fl. 
New Haven, CT  06510 
Office: (203) 946-7670  
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Fax: (203) 946-7683 
bmontalvo@newhavenct.gov  
  


